Bruce Sabot

Chair, Acton-Boxborough Regional School Committee

93 Joseph Road

Boxborough, MA 01719


October 28, 2007

Re: Your letter dated Oct. 21, 2007 (Rec’d 10/25/07)

Dear Bruce,

Paul and I want to thank you for the obvious time and effort that went into your response to the issues that the Acton-Boxborough Special Education Parent Advisory Council (AB SpEd PAC) raised at the October 4th School Committee meeting. We are grateful that you recognize the importance of these issues to our broader school community and thank you for recognizing the hard work that has gone into revitalizing the AB SpEd PAC – by all parents who have been actively involved in the organization. We are proud of the many services we provide the Acton-Boxborough and broader community and look forward to adding to and improving upon those offerings in the years to come. 

Just for your information, Paul and I wanted to share a couple of our community publications with you. These publications are distributed electronically through our email list and currently reach about 180 families in the district. We’ve attached:

· A copy of the AB SpEd PAC Events Calendar,

· A copy of the AB SpEd PAC News Flash, as well as

· A list of the AB SpEd PAC’s accomplishments over the past year.

Bruce, after reading your letter it became clear to us that as a district we do not have a clear, shared understanding of what the PAC’s role is in the school district. We sought guidance in the school committee policy handbook, but found no policy regarding Special Education PACs in the Governance and Operations section. Yet we note there is a policy there regarding the regular education equivalent – School Councils. Since Paul and I are new to the role of PAC Chairs, Liza Huber is new to the role of Pupil Services Director, and there are several new members on the School Committee this year, perhaps this is a good time to open a dialogue about what the PAC’s role is in the school district. Together perhaps we can establish a shared vision for the organization and better define its relationship to the district. To this end Paul and I have put together a brief 10-15 minute Power Point presentation that we would like to share with the School Committee next Thursday evening, Nov. 1st. 

As parents, school committee members, and special education administrators we all want to help the district’s children reach their full potential. As taxpayers we want to see a quality education delivered in a cost effective manner. It takes all of us working closely together to make these things happen for our children and our schools. Paul and I want very much to establish a strong, positive, working relationship with the school district. True partnerships are based on trust, respect, openness, inclusiveness, transparency and good communication. For the PAC – for parents – it is not enough for the district to just encourage input. The district must respond to that input in an open, honest and understanding manner; establish a dialogue; and incorporate parent concerns and recommendations, when appropriate, into the fabric of school district policy, practices and programs. If the district solicits parent input and repeatedly doesn’t incorporate it, parents and parent organizations will inevitably feel alienated and excluded from the educational process. Alienation does not serve either the district or the children and ultimately results in non-functional relationships and negative consequences for all. By building trust one step at a time, we hope together we can forge a strong partnership between special education parents and the school district. 

On a separate issue, the PAC still believes strongly that it would be an enormous benefit to our organization and the district at large for us to share the Pupil Services regular, monthly mailing to all 923 special education families in the district. We respect and understand Liza’s desire to maintain her own personal, department communication – the On Team newsletter. We would like to request that the PAC be allowed to include a separate, one-page newsletter in this regularly scheduled, monthly mailing. The purpose of the newsletter would be to share general information about the organization and its activities/events. This would benefit the PAC and District in the following ways:

· It would allow the PAC to regularly reach out to its target audience – the 923 special education families in the school district; 

· It would allow the PAC to coordinate monthly mailings with one organization, one editor, and meet one publication schedule (vs. publishing through the school newsletters, which requires coordinating calendars monthly with 7-8 schools and 10-14 newsletter editors – this is a mammoth logistical task);
· It would allow the PAC to invite these families to join the organization, which meets a district requirement to extend an invitation to all families to join the PAC on an ongoing basis;
· It would be the most cost effective way for the district to support the PAC’s regular communication with all special education families since two sheets of paper don’t cost any more than one to mail; and finally

· It would be a very meaningful gesture of goodwill to demonstrate the district’s desire to establish a true partnership with the AB SpEd PAC. 

We appreciate that you and all of the School Committee members have been so willing to “invite us to the table” and listen to our organization’s concerns. We look forward to working with you to create a true partnership between the PAC and the school district. Thank you again for your thoughtful consideration of our request.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Sherburne & Paul Clough

Acton-Boxborough SpEd PAC Co-Chairs

Cc: Nov. 1st School Committee Meeting Packet

Attachments: 1. The October 19th AB SpEd PAC Event Calendar

2. The October 22nd AB SpEd PAC News Flash

3. The AB SpEd PAC’s 2006-2007 Accomplishments

4. Nov. 1, 2007 AB SpEd PAC Presentation to School Committee[image: image1.png]



